Tracey 

Further to my site visit and subsequent conversation with you I confirm objection to the current proposal, as shown on the Site Layout dwg no. PL/060114/02 Rev C,  because of the following reasons:

· The historic landscape of Deddington Castle grounds will be detrimentally affected by the close proximity of the housing and gardens.  I consider the field to be part of the setting of the castle grounds and it is therefore important to retain a significant landscape buffer between the castle boundary and the rear garden boundaries, which will sensitively designed POS. 

· With the current proposals of the castle grounds recreation area will experience views of the development from vantage points on the earthworks which will detract from their enjoyment of this historic site. 

· There is no provision for a LAP within the current housing layout. It is necessary to install a LAP to meet CDC developer obligations for this site. Guidance is contained within the CDC's  Planning Obligations SPD. 

· The car park for recreational users of Deddington Castle grounds must be sensitively designed and mitigated with the appropriate landscaping but also recognising the need for surveillance from pedestrian routes, highway and houses. 

· An improved landscape structure, amenity and environmental benefits for adoptable highway by the planting of street trees. However, over shading , structural integrity of building, utilities and soil conditions are design constraints. Close co-operation of landscape consultants and engineers is advised in order to ensure that sufficient/appropriate street tree planting implemented. I recommend the use of structural soil systems to ensure the appropriate amount of soil volumes are incorporated with structurally sound sub-base/paving for the purpose it is designed for.

· Existing retain tree RPA's are to remain free of hard landscaping and soil cultivations so as to prevent or minimise root damage. For example the two Oaks and the beech, T6, T7 and T8, on the frontage to Clifton Road, and the Beech trees T10 and T11 are subject to a 'hammerhead' and road within the RPA's (Caroline Morrey, Arboricultural officer will  consider this implications) 

· Due to a difference in levels between the boundary of Deddington Castle and the application site/building development edge I would appreciate the use of cross-sections to shown how the development works across the site.

The planning obligations are enclosed. The signed copies have been forwarded to you.

Regards

Tim

Tim Screen CMLI
Landscape Architect
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